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Monday Regular June 4, 2012

The Coshocton County Commissioners met in Regular session on Monday, June 4, 2012 with Mr.
Dane Shryock, Mr. D. Curtis Lee and Mr. Gary Fischer. Also in attendance was Mr. Ken Smailes,
WTNS, Ms. Kathie Dickerson, The Tribune and Mrs. Mary Beck, Administrator/Clerk.

Minutes

Mr. Lee made a motion, seconded by Mr. Fischer to approve the minutes as presented for the
Wednesday, May 30, 2012 meeting.

Vote: Shryock yea

Lee yea
Fischer yea
Monthly Mortgage Report

Received the Monthly Mortgage Report for the month of May 2012 from Mr. David Dilly,
Coshocton County Recorder.

JFS — Staff Training Day

Mr. Fischer made a motion, seconded by Mr. Lee granting permission to hold an annual all- staff
training day for the Department of Job and Family Services Employees. A continental breakfast
and lunch will be provided at a cost not to exceed $800.00 as requested by Mrs. Melinda Fehrman,
DIJFS Director.
Vote: Shryock yea
Lee yea
Fischer yea

Meeting Request — BOE

Mr. Lee made a motion, seconded by Mr. Fischer granting permission to the Board of Election to
attend Summer Conference in Newark and Akron, Ohio on June 19® and 28M 2012 at an estimated
cost not to exceed $700.00. '
Vote: Shryock yea
Lee yea
Fischer yea

New Hires

Mr. Fischer made a motion, seconded by Mr. Lee to hire Ms. Bonnie Ashcraft and Ms. Denise
Leasure as part-time maintenance employees to do the janitorial work in the Annex,
Juvenile/Probate Building and Commissioners Office effective June 4, 2012.

Vote: Shryock yea
Lee yea
Fischer yea

Discussion — Leasing of Cruisers

Lt. Bill Kobel, Lt. Jim Crawford and Lt. Dean Hettinger attended the meeting to discuss the leasing
of Sheriff Vehicles. Also in attendance was Robin Schonauer, Budget Director. Mr. Shryock stated
that he previously spoke with the Sheriff about a process the Sheriff had heard of from Muskingum
County about the possibility of leasing Sheriff Cruisers. We did do some research on this and got
information from the leasing company. Mrs. Schonauer stated that she contacted the state term
pricing and as long as we piggy-back the lease on the state term contract; we can lease the vehicle
or vehicles. She stated that for a three year period, we could lease three
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vehicles at $25,000 per year. She also stated that there is a state term contract with Ford as well as
Dodge for cruisers, so we could do which-ever one the Sheriff would like. Lt. Crawford asked if
there were mileage restrictions. Mrs. Schonauer stated that there is no mileage restriction. Mr.
Shryock stated that just in talking, on the county side, how many vehicles does the Sheriff think
they will need and on what type of time frame are they looking at. He really doesn’t like to go past
5 years old on a vehicle. At this time he has a total of seven county vehicles for all three shifts. Mr.
Shryock asked how he would rotate these vehicles out. Lt. Crawford stated that he would probably
rotate the old vehicles to do transports. Mr. Shryock stated that we are looking at options and
wondering what the Sheriff thinks about the direction we are thinking about going to. Mr. Shryock
stated that it just seems like this would be an easier option to budget for. Lt. Crawford agreed. The
Commissioners thanked them for attend.

Adjourn
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At 12:00 p.m. Mr. Shryock adjourned the meeting.
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